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Week 5 Term 1 - 24th February 2021 
 

 Hello Everyone!  
 

Our student attendance goal for 2021 is 85% or above for all students.  

The Importance of Attending School  

 

Education for your child is important and regular attendance at school is essential for your child to achieve 

their educational best and increase their career and life options. NSW public schools work in partnership 

with parents to encourage and support regular attendance of children and young people. When your child 

attends school every day, learning becomes easier and your child will build and maintain friendships with 

other children.  

What if my child has to be away from school?  

 

On occasion, your child may need to be absent from school. Justified reasons for student absences may    

include:  

* being sick, or having an infectious disease  

* having an unavoidable medical appointment  

* being required to attend a recognised religious holiday  

* exceptional or urgent family circumstance (e.g. attending a funeral)  
 

Following an absence from school you must ensure that within 7 days you provide your child’s school with 

a verbal or written explanation for the absence. If the school has not received an explanation from you, the 

school will contact you to discuss the absence.  

Principals may decline to accept an explanation that you have provided if they do not believe the absence 

is in the best interest of your child. In these circumstances your child’s absence would be recorded as           

unjustified. When this happens the principal will discuss their decision with you and the reasons why.  

Principals may request medical certificates or other documentation when frequent or long term absences 

are explained as being due to illness. Principals may also seek parental permission to speak with medical 

specialists to obtain information to collaboratively develop a health care plan to support your child. If the 

request is denied, the principal can record the absences as unjustified.  

Absences are recorded on Student Reports and students will be recognise for 100% attendance and will    

receive a Star Pupil Award. Classes will also continue to be rewarded on Friday assemblies for the best      

attendance record for the week. 

Travel  

 

Families are encouraged to travel during school holidays. If travel during a school term is necessary, the    

Application for Extended Leave - Travel form will need to be completed. This form is available from the 

school office. Absences relating to travel will be marked as leave on the roll and therefore contribute to 

your child’s total absences for the year.  

In some circumstances students may be eligible to enrol in distance education for travel periods of over 50 

school days. This should be discussed with your child’s principal.  

 



 

The importance of arriving on time  

 

Arriving at school and class on time:  

• Ensures that students do not miss out on important learning activities scheduled early in the day.  

• Helps students learn the importance of punctuality and routine.  

• Gives students time to greet their friends before class.  

• Reduces class disruption for all students’ learning.  

 

Lateness is recorded as a partial absence and must be explained by parents. 

 It is a legal requirement that you must accompany your child/ren to the office to explain their      

reason for being late. However, due to the current COVID-19 guidelines, it is also satisfactory if you 

call the office from the carpark as you drop off your child.  

If you do not do this, your child will be marked as unjustified.  
 

If a student misses as little as 8 days in a school term, by the end of     

primary school they’ll have missed over a year of school.  
 

What might happen if my child continues to have unacceptable absences?  

 

It is important to understand that the Department of Education may be required to take further action 

where children of compulsory school age have recurring numbers of unexplained or unjustified absences 

from school.  

One of the following actions may be undertaken:  

• Compulsory Schooling Conferences  

You may be asked, along with your child, to attend a Compulsory Schooling Conference. The conference 

will help to identify the supports your child may need to have in place so they attend school regularly. The 

school, parents and agencies will work together to develop an agreed plan (known as Undertakings) to   

support your child’s attendance at school.  

 

Working in Partnership  

 

The Department of Education recognises that working collaboratively with students and their families is the 

best way to support the regular attendance of students at school. We look forward to working in           

partnership with you to support your child to fulfil their life opportunities.  

 

Uniform  

 

Thank you everyone for ensuring students are wearing the correct uniform and are prepared to engage in a 

day of learning every day. We are very proud of our school uniform and it helps us all work together to 

achieve our goals. It gives a real sense of belonging and pride to be part of the school community where 

we value each other. Please avoid buying socks with large emblems and brightly coloured joggers. Our 

boys’ socks are grey and girls’ socks are white and our shoes are black with black laces. Remember to write 

your child/rens’ name on their jumper/jackets and hats.  
 

Medical  

 

During the term students who have been identified by their parents as having medical needs will be          

receiving a form to update their requirements. This form is a Department of Education form that schools   

require to be completed in order to complete Health Care Plans for students. We are in the process of      

updating our forms and systems. Please complete the forms as soon as possible and return them to ensure 

our students are safe.  

 

Enjoy your week!  

Leonie Smith  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Swimming Carnival 
The Kororo Public School Swimming Carnival held on Wednesday 10th February at Coffs Harbour Memorial Pool was 

a day of fun and competition. The students all showed fantastic sportsmanship. Thank you to the many wonderful 

parent helpers that assisted with duties on the day. Miss Shipman placed a great deal of hard work into ensuring 

the event's success, and I would also like to thank her for all her hard work. This year the  winning house was   

Brelsford. The following students were named age champions: 

 Junior Girl: Zoe Tarlinton 

 Junior Boy: Luca Martin 

 11 Year Girl: Jarrah Onley 

 11 Year Boy: Ty Parsons 

 Senior Girl: Piper Phillips 

 Senior Boy: Leo Tarlinton 

Over 30 Kororo students have progressed to the district carnival to swim on Tuesday 23rd February.  

We wish them all the very best of luck. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

This Monday, I had the pleasure of presenting our 3-6 Class Captains for Semester 1 2021 with their Student 

Representative Council (SRC) Badge. The position of Class Captain in 2021 is going to be an important one, as 

we work at Kororo Public School to develop and value student voice.    

Student voice is our students actively participating in decision-making at school on things that shape their          

educational experiences. It is more than just students 'having a say' and 'being heard'. To be successful, Kororo 

Public School must value our students' perspectives and opinions and act on them in a way that genuinely shapes 

learning and decision-making. 

Including student voice in decision making at schools can: 

• allow students and teacher to design solutions together 

• increase engagement in learning 

• build connections and belonging 

• create a positive environment and culture to develop personal and social capabilities. 

 

The students who have achieved the role this semester are: 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Together with the Captains and prefects, these students will work together: building communication, collaboration, 

leadership and negotiation skills to connect with school-wide interest projects and promote connectedness and 

democratic practice. 

Class SRC REP 1  SRC REP 2 

2/3 Lime Tera H Hunter L 

3 Blue Taylah P Kale B 

3 Yellow Freya W       (VC  Ava O’L) Archie E-W        (VC  Dean G) 

3/4 Lime Koa M Ned G 

4 Blue Ava B Bodhi L 

4 Purple Ruby D Henry K 

4 Yellow Jordi Mc Zavier H 

5 Blue Taylah D Leo G 

5 Purple Harmony C Tiernan P 

5 Yellow Flynn D Mia D 

5/6 Lime Mikaelah J Lincoln B 

6 Blue Fynlay W Sophie K 

6 Purple Lily J Zion P 

6 Yellow Jada R-I Kaleb P 



 

Congratulations to the SRC Representatives 



 

 

 

 

What a positive start to Kindergarten we have had! We began by welcoming our youngest students to the school with two days of 

play, stories, craft and learning about Kororo Public School. We were impressed as we observed the Kindergarten boys and girls begin 

to share, communicate their needs and wants, ask questions and make new friendships. 

Now that the students have been placed into class groups and know their teachers, we are working to establish school and class    

routines. We are delighted to have already seen so many of the children demonstrate these on a daily basis. In the classroom, the   

students have started learning some letter sounds, how to represent numbers in different ways, what good listeners and good    

speakers look like, and many other important things. They are also having lots of fun engaging in stories, play, and art. 

One of the most special highlights for Kindergarten students has been the opportunity to play with their ‘big buddies’ at recess and 

lunch breaks. We are grateful for the kindness, respect, and care demonstrated by our Year 6 students as they take on this               

responsibility. Well done and thank you Year 6! As the weeks go on, we will begin to slowly remove this  support structure so that   

Kindergarten learn to play with their peers.  

Another special event taking place in Kindergarten is our Dance Fever program. In Week 3, Kindergarten attended their first session 

and began to learn a dance routine. They had lots of fun dancing with a partner, in a group, and  bopping along to the music. It was 

fantastic to see so many smiles! 

All Kinder families should now have received their Seesaw app QR code. We ask that all families please connect to Seesaw so that 

teachers can begin to share with you updates, reminders and most importantly, the students’ learning. In  Kindergarten, we use this 

platform as a communication tool between home and school to help ensure a settled and positive start to school for all. Thank you 

very much to all of those families who have already connected, ‘liked’ their child’s photos, and begun writing comments.  

We thank you for your support and engagement. 

We are all very excited about our year of learning and growth together. 

Let the fun continue in Kinder! 

The Kindergarten Teachers 

 

Kindergarten News  



Event Date Who 
Mid North Coast Swimming Carnival  Thur 25th Feb Students that progress 

North Coast Swimming Wed 3rd Mar Students that progress 

MNC PSSA Basketball Fri 5th Mar Stage 3 Nominated students 

KPS Colour Run Fri 12th Mar All students 

NC PSSA Basketball Wed 17th Mar Students that progress 

 

Breakfast Club 

We are happy to announce that we will be offering breakfast here at school 

every Tuesday and Thursday morning during Term  1. Thanks to the generous   

support of Woolworths Park Beach Plaza, our school chaplain Karli will be     

serving a simple, ‘pick up  and go’ breakfast of toast with spreads outside the 

hall, to those who missed breakfast at home that morning. This service is    

available to all students, but quantities are limited, so we ask your help  in     

encouraging our students to have breakfast at home as normal to allow for 

those who missed out instead. To discuss the program  further or if you would 

like to offer a contribution, please contact  Karli via the school office on     

6653 6201. 

Dance Fever Payment 

The Dance Fever Program is well under way in all classes from K-6.  

The payment for this program is now overdue and needs to be paid to 

the office for students to continue.  

The cost is $15. 



Learning to use libraries to access information and for enjoyment are important skills for 21st Century 

learners. Library lessons equip our students with information skills and knowledge to assist with    

learning achievement. We are looking forward to lots of learning and enjoyment of books and     

reading during our lessons in the Library this year.  

Children in Kindergarten to Year 6 visit the library every week and are encouraged to borrow books 

regularly from our library. Books should be transported to and from school in a library bag to protect 

the books from wear and tear.  We have a small number of library bags available for purchase from 

the library at a cost of $3.50.  Fabric shopping bags are also suitable for use in place of a library bag. 

Please be aware that children who do not return books on time are unable to borrow while their loans 

are outstanding.   

Below is the borrowing schedule for all classes in 2021.  

Weekly borrowing (1 or 2 books) for students in Kindergarten, Yr 1 and Yr 2 

Tuesday: K Orange, 1 Yellow, 1 Blue, 1 Purple 

Wednesday: K Blue, 1/2 Lime, 2 Blue, 2 Yellow 

Thursday: K Purple 

Friday: K Yellow 

Fortnightly borrowing (up to 4 books) for students in Yr 3 and Yr 4 in even weeks 

Monday: 4 Yellow 

Tuesday: 4 Purple 

Wednesday: 4 Blue 

Thursday: 2/3 Lime, 3 Yellow, 3 Blue, 3/4 Lime 

Fortnightly borrowing (up to 4 books) for students in Yr 5 and Yr 6 in odd weeks 

Monday: 5 Purple, 5 Blue, 6 Blue, 6 Yellow, 6 Purple 

Tuesday: 5/6 Lime 

Wednesday: 5 Yellow 

We have lots of new guided readers in our library that need covering with contact.  Your help with 

this task would be much appreciated. We can send the books and contact home with your child, or 

you can pick them up from the office by prior arrangement. If you are able to assist, please let me 

know via email (monique.oshea@det.nsw.edu.au ). 

 

Monique O’Shea 

(Teacher Librarian) 

Library News 

mailto:monique.oshea@det.nsw.edu.au




 

 
 
 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3/4 Lime and 3 Blue dancing with instructors Mr Yo and Miss T.  The Dance Fever program is a wonderful program 

that builds strength, coordination and working memory all while having a great time. The dances that the students 

learn will be performed in a Dance Fever Showcase at the end of the Term. Thank you to the families that have 

paid promptly for this valuable learning experience.  

 

Dance Fever 



Get involved in the School Banking program. 
 
 

 Kororo PS is excited to offer the Commonwealth Bank School Banking program to all students.  
  
School Banking is a fun, interactive and engaging way to help teach your child about money. Children who 
deposit money into their Youthsaver account through School Banking earn Dollarmites tokens, which they 
can save up and redeem for exciting rewards.  
  
The rewards available during 2021 are:  
  

 
  
School Banking is also a great fundraiser for our school. Our school receives a Regular Savers Contribution 
of $5 for every 10 deposits processed per student as well as an Annual Contribution which is based on the 
number of students who made at least one School Banking deposit in the prior year. For more information 
about contribution payments, visit www.commbank.com.au/sbinfo  
  
Getting involved in School Banking is easy!  
  
All you need to get involved in the School Banking program is a Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver              
account. You can open an account for your child in one of two ways:    
  
1. Online  
Visit commbank.com.au/schoolbanking and click on the link to open a Youthsaver account.   
  
2. In branch  
Visit a Commonwealth Bank branch with identification for yourself and your child, like a driver’s licence 
and birth certificate.  
  
If your child has an existing Commonwealth Bank Youthsaver account they can start banking straight 
away. They just need to bring their deposit in every week on School Banking day using their Dollarmites 
deposit wallet.   
  

School Banking day is Friday. 
Each week you need to drop your student bank book to the banking ladies in front of the hall.  
 
 
 

If you would like to know more about School Banking, please ask for a 2021 School Banking                      
program parent guide from the school office or visit www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking   
 

Terry Denton’s Activity Book  Scented Stackable Highlighters  

Mini Soccer Ball (size 2)  Icicle Slapband Ruler  

Treetop Stationery Set  Snowy Origami Set  

Treetop Handball  Water Skimming Bounce Ball  

Tomato Seed Kit  Polar Pencils & Pencil Toppers  

Emoji Wallet  Scratch Art Cards  

Snakes & Ladders Game    

http://www.commbank.com.au/sbinfo
http://www.commbank.com.au/schoolbanking




 





 


